Hartshorne Village Residents Association

Committee’s Annual Report

Immediately after the inaugural general meeting on 18th May last year, having adopted the Constitution, we wrote to South Derbyshire District Council to be registered for Consultation on Part 2 of the Local Plan when it was made public and also to receive relevant planning applications for the village.

In early July the Chairman and Ray Fairbrother met with the Council’s Conservation Officer – Neil Robertson, to explore the possibility of Conservation status for parts of the village.  After touring the village by car he was of the opinion it was worth carrying out an Appraisal.  On the 16th July we wrote to the Council formally requesting an appraisal be carried out, to which the Council agreed. 

The Conservation Officer’s Appraisal report was published in December 2015 and was open for public consultation until 29th March 2016 with a drop-in exhibition at the Dethick Hall on 2nd March.  The public’s response will be considered by Council’s Environmental and Development Services Committee, who will make a decision concerning the proposals.

In August it was announced that the proposed development of the Rodney Meadow was to go to appeal.  The Residents Association submitted written relevant comments to the Inspectorate.  As everyone will know the Public Inquiry was held from the 15th – 19th March at Swadlincote Town Hall.  Both the Chairman and the Secretary attended the Inquiry – the Chairman for the full 4 days during which he submitted on behalf of the Association, a written statement to the Inspector, and the Secretary for 2 days.  As everyone hopefully now will know, the Inspector dismissed the appeal, safeguarding the Rodney Meadow and its landscape.

In August we carried out a survey of residents’ concerns, a copy of which was sent to the Parish Council.

In November the Chairman and Secretary attended the Parish Council’s monthly meeting, at which the Chairman spoke to the Council to say that the Residents Association was not in opposition to or competition with the Parish Council but wished to work with them to address some of the concerns raised in our survey.  He suggested a small informal liaison group to discuss matters and this was agreed by the Parish Councillors.  Since then the liaison group, consisting of the Chairman of the Hartshorne Parish Council, Councillor Alan Jones and Councillor Kim Coe, Jim Gosden and Ray Fairbrother have met twice and some progress has been made, in particular on the way forward regarding speeding traffic and dog fouling.  The Chairman of HVRA has volunteered the Association to paint the telephone box at the Rodney, which now belongs to the Parish Council.  It is understood that the Parish Council would like to form a joint Committee to maintain the phone box, which will be made into an information centre.

During the year we have been busy setting up our website for which we thank Nick Paling for paying for and establishing it and paying for two years’ rental, and thanks too to our committee member, Sarah Ashcroft, for being our Webmaster and making such a good job of developing it.

In November we printed and delivered our first newsletter in which we gave the results of the survey and news to hand regarding development of the website and the Conservation appraisal.

During the year we formally objected to several planning applications, which we thought inappropriate or not in keeping with the village.

Finally, in February this year we sent to SDDC our Consultation Submission on Part 2 of the Local Plan, which was open for Public Consultation from December to February.  In our submission we have made suggestions for a limited number of dwellings in the next five years and for local green spaces to be designated.

Part 2 of the Local Plan, its appendices relevant to Hartshorne and our submission to the Council are on display for anyone to see after the meeting.

